
 
 

Second Sunday After Pentecost 
June 22, 2014 

  Welcome and Announcements 

  Team Leader Presentation 

  Prayer 

  Prelude          

 (As the Prelude begins, prayerfully prepare your hearts and minds for worship.)     

    

*Acolyte 

  Call to Worship                                “Surely the Presence of the Lord”                                           Choir 

*Hymn                                   “God of Love and God of Power”                                               578 

                                                                                                                  

(Please register your attendance on the pew pads provided) 

“Let the Children Come!” 

(Those 3 years of age through 5 years of age may go to Children’s Nursery.) 

  

  First Lesson                                            1 Corinthians 13:11-13                                       Page 165 (N.T.) 

*Psalter                                                           Psalm 17:1-7, 15                                                              749 

  Affirmation of Faith                                   “Apostles’ Creed”                                                              881 

*Gloria Patri                                             “Glory Be to the Father”                                                         70 

   

  Sharing of the Joys & Concerns of the Church  

*Hymn                                                   “My Faith Looks Up to Thee” (vs. 1 & 2)                                452       

  Prayers of Confession & Intercession  

  The Lord’s Prayer (Unison) 895 

 

  Presentation of Tithes & Offerings     

  Offertory  

*Doxology           “Praise God from Whom All Blessings Flow”                                   95 

    

  Anthem                                            “Since Jesus Came into My Heart”                                          Choir 

  Second Lesson                                              1 John 4:7-11                                                 Page 231 (N.T)                                                         

  Sermon                                                        “God Is Love”                                                   Tom Geddens    

 

  Invitation to Christian Discipleship 

              (You are invited to come to the altar during the singing of the hymn to signify your commitment 

                or re-commitment to Christ, or for prayer, confession, or comfort, in response to God’s Word) 

 

*Hymn                                                “Love Divine, All Loves Excelling”                                            384 

*Acolyte 

*Dismissal With Benediction 

*Benediction Response                              “Three Fold Amen”                                                          Choir 

*Postlude                                                                                                                  

 

*The Congregation May Stand 

 
  Leading in Worship Today 

Speaker:                 Tom Geddens                             Nursery:          Annette Watson 

Pianist :                  Christopher McCroskey               Tellers:          Pam Turner; Bonnie Ramsey 

Music Director:      Jackie McNeill                A/V Assistants:             Jim Miller; Trey Howard  

Lay Reader:           Laurie Knapp                   Time Together:             United Methodist Women                                       

Ushers:                  Rhett Hook; George Taylor  

 

      VISITORS ARE WELCOME in the service of worship!  Please make use of the visitor’s tags  

(located in the pew backs) to help us better welcome you as a visitor to Trinity this morning.  We ask  

that you also please fill in the pew pad as it passes to register your attendance with us.  Large print 

hymnals are available from the ushers.  An INFANT AND TODDLER NURSERY is 

provided during the worship hour.  Parents: please ask an usher for assistance.  

     You may join as a member into the life and work of this congregation by Confession of Faith or 

by Transfer of Membership from another church.  If you would be interested in becoming a member,  

please speak to the pastor. 

 

 

 

 
     THE ROSEBUDS ON THE ALTAR are placed in honor of the births of Sarah Adalyn Moore 

and Emmaline Yordy.  Sarah was born on Wednesday, June 4
th

 and weighed 9 lbs. 10 ozs.  She is 

the daughter of Jon and Elizabeth Moore, the granddaughter of David and Annie Day and the great-

granddaughter of Miriam Simpson.  Emmaline was born on Thursday, June 12
th

, and weighed 7 lbs. 

15 oz.  She is the daughter of Abe and Laura Yordy and the granddaughter of Bill and Jeanette 

Hornsby.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     A Gift to Trinity is given to the Glory of God and in loving memory of her husband, Bill Butler, 

by Shirley Butler. 
   



“AS MEMBERS OF THIS CONGREGATION, WE WILL FAITHFULLY PARTICIPATE IN ITS 

MINISTRIES BY OUR PRAYERS… 

 
Bill Hornsby               Tommy Johnson       Thomas Risinger     Marian Risinger        Melton Martin   

Carolyn Hardee           Roland Morgan        Arnold Heiting        Sara Efron                 Bonnie Ramsey      

Carolyn Sox                Donnie Sox               Brenda Streetman   Tom Lloyd                Christopher McCroskey        

Miriam Simpson         Rusty Poole               Latson Lewis           

 

Shut-Ins: Mary Brewer; Mary Comolander; Nellie Hipp; Doris Ivey; LaCrecia Taylor; Terry Pitts; Ruby 

Schmotzer; Claudia Sineath; Jean Raynor 

 

Family and Friends: Laura Goldstein (friend of Christopher McCroskey); Randy and Maggie Evans  & family 

(neighbors of Tommy & Marty Johnson); Carlton Mathews (coworker of Kathy White); Randy Hodge (friend of 

Ray Frady); Serge Ratkovic (friend of Genie Duncan); Ralph & Garland Pearson (brothers of Bill Pearson); 

Beth Earles (coworker of Erin Derrick); Susan Jones (wife of Stuart Jones); Paul Madden (son of Jeanette 

Hornsby); Mitch Anderson (son of Ray Frady’s friend); Bruce Williamson (father of coworker of Kathy White); 

Robert & Margaret Holladay & family (brother & sister-in-law of Carolynn Hardee); Jimmy & Nancy 

Friedrich (Shirley Butler’s niece and her husband); Bob Bryant (brother-in-law of Patsy Zeigler); Mary Baggott 

(Kathy White’s coworker’s mom); Ruby Brown (cousin of Patsy Zeigler); Yvonne Kirkman (Kathy White’s 

coworker’s sister); Deborah Strachan & Carole Daly (friends of Marie Stiles); Mary Thompson (coworker of 

Christopher McCroskey); Winslow Jumper (brother of Nell Cooke);  Lewie Harrell (nephew of Nell Cooke); 

Kitty Sellers (friend of John & Patsy Zeigler); Mary Davis (daughter of Bob & Libby Strickland); Beth Ann 

Feimster (sister of Christopher McCroskey); Matt Owen (husband of Nell Cooke’s granddaughter); Michael 

Carter (son of Esther Carter);  Jon Kirby (grandson of Nell Cooke); Narcie McClendon Jeter (daughter of  Tim 

McClendon):  John Glaze (brother-in-law of Shirley Butler); Jeanne Crone (neighbor of Jo Ann & Arnold 

Heiting);  Adam Lavender (son of Phil Lavender); Vickie Bright (friend of Kaye Floyd);  Mike Rentz (brother of 

Marty Johnson); Walt Beck (friend of Arnold & Jo Ann Heiting); Linda Boatwright (sister of George & Morris 

Taylor); Vera Von Glahn (sister-in-law of Jo Ann Heiting) 

 

If you have a friend or family member on the Prayer List, we ask you to please keep us updated.  If no word 

is received, we will trust that our prayers have been answered and remove the name.  To update us, please 

call the office or e-mail us at trinityumcwc@sc.rr.com. 

 

OUR PRESENCE ... 
Attendance 06/15   Sunday School    33       Morning Worship:    70  

OUR GIFTS ... 

 General Fund 06/15     $  4,322.00           

OUR SERVICE.”  

 
 

WE EXPRESS OUR CHRISTIAN SYMPATHY to Bill Pearson and family on the death of his wife,  

Barbara Pearson, on Thursday, June 19th, 2014. 

 

Church Calendar 
6/23   Lay Leadership Meeting, 4 p.m. 

6/24   GLIA Articles Due 

6/25   Prayer Group, 7 a.m. 

6/27   FH Reserved, Lunch for West Metro Salkehatchie Campers, 1:30 p.m.      

 

 

    
  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

1201 Mohawk Drive 

West Columbia, SC 29169 

Telephone: 803.794.7777 

E-mail: trinityumcwc@sc.rr.com 

                                                         Website:  www.trinityumcwc.org  

Ministers  The Congregation 

Pastor  Robert D. B. Reeves 

Resident Bishop  Jonathan Holston 

District Superintendent Rev. Dr. Timothy McClendon 

 

Our mission is to make disciples of Jesus Christ 
for the transformation of the world. 
 
Our vision is to Connect, Nurture, Inspire and 
Transform 

http://www.trinityumcwc.org/


 

Sermon Review 
 

Good Morning brothers and sisters in CHRIST!!! Today's notes are strictly a review of last week’s message as I'm 

not speaking this morning. Give your attention to Tom Geddens as he delivers the WORD today. and thank you 

Tom for doing just that. May the LORD find deep space in our hearts to receive and hide HIS WORD in our lives 

for HIS purpose. In last week's message we gave attention to Father's Day, of course, being that it was Father's 

Day. The primary point in the message was to describe that dads should be patterned after the original dad who is 

GOD almighty, the great I AM who revealed HIS character within our character traits in HIS original order and 

creation. Unfortunately, sin really badly messed that up and too many of us dads are not learning to walk with our 

Heavenly Father as well as we can through faith in CHRIST. Our behavior and intentions should be patterned after 

the original dad, GOD!!!! We have witnessed Fatherhood, fatherhoax and fatherghost in our society. All absentee 

fathers are not equally guilty of desertion of their children but no matter why they left, and even if it was not their 

intent to leave their children, when fathers are absent in their children's lives it often leads to damaged children. 

This is the fatherghost syndrome. The dad was there. Now he's gone! Then we have fatherhoax. This parenting 

skill is often seen in dads who can provide material possessions but not love, leadership and character. They mean 

well but good intentions do not necessarily create well rounded emotionally healthy children. When dads provide 

without known, spoken, demonstrated love and character development and leadership then the provision just 

becomes stuff. How many children have all the stuff but little love? This is so sad when it is evidenced in a child's 

life. Their pockets and hands are full but their hearts are empty. But thanks be to GOD we have dad's who practice 

FATHERHOOD! This is the original plan of our Heavenly Father. Our GOD wanted men to model fatherhood to 

their children. GOD wanted dads who spent time with their children teaching them the how to's of life and the 

pleasures of life be it sports, cooking, building or whatever. Children need their dad to be their coach, their friend 

when possible, their protector, their moral compass and their authority who knows how to say no even when the 

child reacts negatively to the word no. Most of all, children need to see love in their dads. One of the lies that dads 

buy into is that the job of being dad ends when your children become young adults. Oh, this is not true! If you are a 

parent you will be a parent until you leave this world. Being a dad is one of the highest calls and opportunities to 

serve CHRIST! You are molding tomorrow's society and GOD is your primary help and model. So dads, the 

LORD's grace and strength to us all!!!  

 

Blessings on the journey!!!  

 

Pastor Robert 

 

 

Serving in June/July 

Serving On:   June 29                                  July 6  

Ushers:                      Tom Geddens                                        Needed                                        

Tellers:                   Marie Stiles; Jo Ann Heiting                 John Ballentine; Becky Derrick 

Flowers:                   Reeves Family                                       Mary Kamoroff 

Lay Reader:              Not Needed                                           Not Needed   

Time Together:         UMW                                                     Jewel Pearcy; Pauline Wenner                         

AV Assistant:           Jim Miller; Trey Howard                       Jim Miller; John Ballentine 

Acolytes:                  Needed                                                   Needed 

 
 

The Sunday School Breakfast will be held on Sunday, June 29
th

, at 9 a.m.  Everyone is invited to attend.  The 

Sunday School Breakfast is held on the last Sunday of every month. 

 

If you have not turned in the Lay Leadership Forms that were handed out on Sundays beginning May 11
th

, please 

turn them in today.  The Lay Leadership Committee will meet on Monday, May 23, at 4 p.m. and will continue 

making recommendations for both current and 2015 positions.  If you have any questions please see a member of 

the committee:  Becky Derrick, Jo Ann Heiting, Gale Frady, Tom Lloyd, Marie Stiles or Pastor Reeves.  

 

The Church Family at Trinity is invited to participate and witness the celebration service of Pastor Robert and 

Melanie's 25th Wedding Anniversary on June 29th, 2014 at 4 p.m. here at Trinity UMC. There will be a worship 

event in the sanctuary beginning at 4 p.m. About 4:30 a reception will follow in the Gathering Area. The time 

frame for the entire event will be about one hour for those who need to know. Come if you can! 

 
 

WE WANT OUR CHILDREN TO GO TO SUMMER CAMP. 

South Carolina Methodists have a terrific camp at Asbury Hills Camp. At the last Trinity council meeting we all 

agreed that one of our greatest missions/ ministries is our children. Therefore we decided that Trinity will pay for 

the children who regularly come to Sunday School and take part in our activities to go to Camp Asbury this 

summer.   We must make it possible to send our children to an experience that will help them grow stronger in so 

many ways- some ways that won’t be known until much later.  We currently have 5 children/youth signed up to 

go to camp.  This is beyond our budget. However, we will accept donations toward this cause before and after 

camp takes place. This is a leap of faith for us, but our faith and future is in our children.  

Marilyn Lloyd, Nurture Chair 

 
 


